“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


June 2010
Current News & Items of Interest:

Norfolk Alert:  The following message was received from a Norfolk official:  "We are noticing a crime trend in Larcenies from Sheds. In some of these offenses, the sheds were not even locked. We would like to encourage people to place good locks on the sheds in their yards. There is no concentration area as they are hitting all over."  
Volunteers Needed:  "If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2010 Board members." 
Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force:  Key items from the June task force meeting follow:
· Bay View Motel Update -- (This is the motel just up Ocean View Avenue from Pleasant Avenue that's in need of major repairs or removal.) City Attorney's Office representatives briefed that Norfolk has taken appropriate actions and the current owner has until July 16th to respond.   
· Homearama -- Scheduled for October 16-31, 2010.  There will be 8 homes on display. (Note: 5 of these 8 homes are already sold)

· East Beach Sales -- East Beach's reported sales of homes and lots for the first five months of 2010 have exceeded the totals for all of 2009.  

· Community Gardens -- The program to make gardens available as teaching and training aids around the City of Norfolk is gaining traction.  Many sponsors have stepped up to include Bon Secours and Home Depot (Home Depot has donated most of the building materials and fertilizers).  

· Sand Replenishment and Protection -- Actions in West Ocean View are underway and should be completed by late July.  Dune grass replanting will occur in late fall.
· Beach Encroachments -- Before building or leaving items on City property, an encroachment application and approval is required.  For example, items left on the beach will be removed by City personnel.  

· Police Report -- Great news, crime rates continue to go down.  However, Norfolk Police did brief a new trend of prostitutes working the beach areas.  Police asked everyone to call them (911) if they observe such actions.  

Note: This was Randy Wright's last meeting as Chair of this Task Force.  Everyone 
thanked Randy for a job well done and wished him the best. 

Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its June meeting on June 28th at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA. Quick recap of several BOD discussion items follow:

· Financially the HOA is in good condition.  The annual budget and reserve reviews will be initiated soon.
· The ARB application and approval process was discussed with emphasis on enhancing the overall process to ensure timely and transparent actions.

· The BOD approved “Lawn Care Policy” and corresponding BOD Resolution were reviewed to ensure compliance and avenues to better implement required actions.
· Management Company Contract and Actions:  The BOD discussed issues that have arisen and avenues to address them, e.g., revise our 2010 contract to better match our prior approved contract.  Additionally, the BOD discussed the option of obtaining proposals from other management companies for 2011.  

· Fence Study Group – Phase 2:  The next phase of the fence study group is now underway.  This group will evaluate options to maintain the white masonry fence/wall given its “legal status” as determined by the Phase 1 Fence Study Group, i.e., the white masonry fence is located on private properties or City of Norfolk property.  This Phase 2 group has nine members and plans to complete its efforts in time to present its results to the HOA at the scheduled September 9th special HOA meeting on BBP fencing to be held at the Ocean View Library.

· Annual Picnic:  The BOD will be working with volunteers to help setup our 2010 picnic – expect the picnic in the September timeframe.  More to come on this subject.
The July BOD meeting will begin at 6:00 PM on July 19th --- at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Bay Breeze Point HOA 2010 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman 
President

· Jim Casey

Vice President

· Jan Closson
Secretary

· Alison Till 
Treasurer

· Jerry Baker
Director

Group Updates:

ARB:   No ongoing activities to report. 


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes' are taking a summer break and will resume their activities in September.     


Decorations Club: No report this month.  
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